
   

 Keene Public Library 

Building and Grounds Committee 

Meeting held 4/12/2024 at 2:00 PM 

Members present:  Susan Bloom, Paul Henkel, Justin Somma, and Marti Fiske. Kathleen Packard and 
Sally Rinehart 

Minutes of our last meeting were approved. 

Maintenance -   Brian is finishing up repairing and painting the louvered shutters in the Miller-Vincent 
Room. The completed ones work more easily and look nice. 

Brickwork on the Winter Street side was repaired. 

New AV Equipment – A podium for Cohen Hall was received and assembled and is ready for use. 

A Karaoke machine was purchased. Sally Rinehart reported that it was recently used at a 5K race at 
the airport, and it worked well.  

The Library of Things has many happy borrowers. The meeting rooms are being extensively reserved 
for activities initiated by the public. 

Acoustic Improvement of Cohen Hall and of the Main Lobby where the Circulation Desk is located – 
Marti Fiske reported the Library has contracted Eric Reuter to do the acoustical evaluation. He plans 
to visit on April 23 at 8 AM. The work will include an echo test which is best carried out without the 
public in the building. 

Landscaping/Tree Identification–  Tree Identification at Keene Public Library involved several 
contributors and a series of steps. Paul Henkel identified URLs of wiki sites describing the trees, which 
were then shortened and transformed into QR codes. Isaiah Dokus, a staff member, utilized our 
Maker Space to laser etch tree tags. Arborist Bud Winsor, with 27 years of experience managing KSC 
grounds, expertly mounted these tags onto the trees. 

Paul delved into researching information about the Library’s trees and drafted individual bookmarks 
for each of the twelve distinct trees. During this process, a 2008 report surfaced, shedding further 
light on the subject. Katelyn McStravick skillfully formatted the bookmarks, enhancing them with 
appealing artwork. 

Justin Somma’s innovative idea of a bookmark rack was met with enthusiasm. Trustees generously 
donated $10 each, resulting in the purchase of a dedicated rack. Finally, the culmination of efforts—
tree tags, bookmarks, and the rack—was graciously donated to the Library by both Trustees and Staff. 
This collective gesture serves as a commemorative gift, honoring the 125th year of the Keene Public 
Library's presence in the Thayer Building. 

 
Paul Henkel, Chair 
 
Schedule for next meetings:  TBD 



 

 
 


